Hazel Grove/Westling Farm Neighborhood Association And South End Neighborhood Association January 20, 2011

Meeting started at 7:00PM.

Speaker: John Lewis, City of Oregon City Public Works

Main Street to become a two way traffic street.

Parking meter upgrades

Questions on parking - Call Nancy Bush Code enforcer

Applying for grants for sidewalk upgrade in downtown Oregon City

\$900,000 project from flexible funding from ODOT (Oregon Department of

Transportation)

10th and Main---Improvements

\$2 million to upgrade between 5th and 10th

Trees in sidewalks area hot topics.

Sidewalks and ADA ramps have been inventoried and rated summer of 2010.

Sidewalk science is a challenge

38% edge of pavement has sidewalks on them.

Speaker: Dick Orr, Beavercreek Telephone Company, Community involvement.

Beavercreek Cooperative founded in 1904

If you know of a nonprofit that might need assistance, call Dick Orr. BCT is very community minded. BCT is willing to set up their popcorn machine, barbecues, etc. to help neighborhoods.

Hazel Grove business:

Mike Larson not able to accept nomination as chair of Hazel Grove/Westling Farm Neighborhood Association.

Ingra Rickenbach moved and Tom O'Brien seconded motion to approve the minutes of the November 18, 2010 neighborhood meeting.

Tom O'Brien gave report from CIC. Tree removal in preparation for jughandle project. Names, phone numbers and email addresses of city commission members were handed out to those in attendance.

City Commission Retreat next weekend.

If you have a concern let your commissioners know.

Street Tree Ordinance was written in 2000 when John Williams was on the city commission. The next Commission moved street trees to natural resources committee. That committee no

longer functions. There was a motion by Norm Stewart, seconded by Kathy Hogan to present to the City Commission. See attached. Motion passed.

John Lewis reported Improved school zones. He suggested attending the Transportation Advisory Committee to discuss concerns that we may have. They meet the 3rd Tuesday of month.

Paul Espy was recently appointed to the Planning Commission. He lives in our neighborhood.

Nominations for officers of the South End Neighborhood Association were opened. Election was held.

Elected Norm Stewart -chairperson

Don Anderson -Vice Chair

Ingra Rickenbach –Treasurer

Norm Stewart and Ingra Rickenbach are to go to the Clackamas Federal Credit Union and sign card to write checks.

A neighbor, living in the Hartke Loop neighborhood, talked with the police department and found out that we have no neighborhood crime watch organized. If interested, pick up a paper.

Meeting adjourned 8:37PM

22 people attended